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MINUTE EXTRACT

HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL

SCRUTINY COMMISSION

1 FEBRUARY 2018 AT 7.00 PM

PRESENT: Mr MR Lay - Chairman
Mrs R Camamile and Mr KWP Lynch – Vice-Chairman

Mr DC Bill MBE, Mr SL Bray, Mr WJ Crooks, Mr DW MacDonald, Mr BE Sutton, 
Mr R Ward, Mr HG Williams, Mr DS Cope, Mrs H Smith and Miss DM Taylor

Also in attendance: Councillor MA Cook, Councillor M Hall, Councillor J Kirby, Councillor 
K Morrell, Councillor M Nickerson and Councillor MJ Surtees

Officers in attendance: Rebecca Owen, Ilyas Bham, Bill Cullen, Julie Kenny, Caroline 
Roffey and Ashley Wilson

306 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No interests were declared.

308 MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY 

The Scrutiny Commission received the Medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS) for 
2018/19 to 2022/23. In response to a member’s questions, the following points were 
noted:

 Increased housing in the borough (resulting in an additional 11.3% collections 
since the last review) had put pressure on existing waste rounds to the point 
where an extra round was required. This not only necessitated an additional 
vehicle, but staffing and other associated costs

 Figures were included for both lease and purchase of a new refuse fleet, and due 
to the maintenance costs on a purchased fleet, the lease hire was the better 
option. It was noted that an update report on this decision would be brought to 
the next meeting

 The reserves would be kept at 15% but, at present, were projected to be lower in 
the final year of the MTFS, which was an additional year

 The Parish and Community Initiative Fund was recommended to be increased to 
£150,000, with an additional reserve to fund more projects if necessary

 In light of Unison objecting to the employer’s pay offer of 2%, there were some 
reserves to meet any pressures arising from the final decision

 Income from the New Homes Bonus had dropped due to the slowing down of 
new home completions

 A cautious view had been taken in relation to non-domestic rates as the outcome 
was unknown at this stage. Whilst different figures in relation to retention of 
business rates had been mentioned, the method of distribution had not been 
outlined so there was no further clarity, but more time had been spent improving 
business rates forecasting in the MTFS

 Service pressures had been factored into the MTFS to ensure budgets were 
available where required
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 Block C of the Crescent was realising a return of around £300k but it was hoped 
that the remaining units would be let within the next year which would increase 
the return in line with that originally forecast

 Some pressures in the MTFS were included last year but were due to arise in 
2018/19, such as loss of dry recycling credits

 There was an increase in parking fees proposed for 2018/2019 but not for future 
years (subject to a separate report).

The finance team was thanked for its hard work in preparing the budgets.


